Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, Aug. 6, 1984

Present: John J. Jones, chairman, Katherine M. Ring and Rachel C. Reinstein.

Meeting called to order at 7:30 with Flag Salute.

Road Agent Clark Craig discussed letter from Whitcomb Paving on taring Fire Houses.

Fire House 1, Town Crew to remove boulders with backhoe, Whitcomb Co. will do the rest of work and guarantee the same.

Fire House II, Whitcomb suggests the parking area be dug down two feet and clay removed and drainage fill put in. Whitcomb Co. would do the rest.

Baird Paving Co., Mr. Baird will be here Tuesday to look over same. Fire Houses pavement, and will submit a bid.

Salmon Brook Rd. has been completed to Mr. Solomon's driveway. A 20' culvert pipe has been put in, screened at both ends. Old dam removed and carried off to a distance. Clark said Officer Sampson is keeping an eye on beaver situation.

Sand Bank, Rte. 9 was established to be Town property. Old School House site.

Stop signs were placed on Old Hancock Rd. and Pleasant Street (4 corners)

Ken McFall came in and asked about 15 min. parking signs placed at both ends of Town Hall. He is complaining about mailmen's cars parked out front, before 7 am until after 9 am up to 10 am. He said he was told "It was none of his business", when he approached P.O. Personal. He is extending his request further to Manchester P.O. and says he might go further.

Permits granted, Chris Salmon, Dean & Nancy Brown. Chaunceys' permit released.

Police Chief, Brian Brown came in and reviewed with Selectmen the happenings in Town. He will check over tree list and review as to hazardous state and utility wires. He will also arrange meeting with Public Service and Telephone Co. Brian will be on vacation Aug. 28 thru Sept. 4th. He met with Chief Callahan and reviewed the setup with dispatch. Things are working much more satisfactorily since meeting.

Mr. Andlinger came in. He was told retail sales room approved. He is having a septic problem but Yeaton & Maine is working on it. He submitted his parking plan and was given a permit for new drive way. But he was told to get permission from State Highway for entrance and exit rights.

Fire Chief, Henry Cutter notified us he was going on vacation four to six weeks.

New copy machine working out well.

KMR/ems

RCR